
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, October 30, 2018 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with Commissioners 

Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and McCard present.  Commissioner Hall was not present.  Staff 

present were Joseph Saxon, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, 

County Attorney.  Others present were Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Mr. Jerry Lewis, 

Mr. Nathan Bartell, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Dustin Beaty, Road 

Superintendent, Lynn Davis, Extension Coordinator, Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA Director, 

Colleen Neu, FEMA External Affairs and Hank Pate. 

 Chairman Denham called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Mr. Ben Baker gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed letter from Solid Waste Management Authority to increase 

residential rate by 2.7% and residential oil/energy by $.30 per container.   

 Commissioners discussed County Extension Personnel Contract/Memorandum of 

Understanding between the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia on behalf of 

the University of Georgia Cooperative Extension and the Turner County Board of Commissioners. 

 County Manager, Joseph Saxon, updated the board on the following issues: 

(1) Hurricane Michael. Mark Robinson, EMA Director, Dustin Beaty, Road 

Superintendent and Lynn Davis, Extension Coordinator gave an update on the recovery 

process after Hurricane Michael.   

(2) Okefenokee Occasion scheduled for January 16, 2019. 

(3) 2018 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Award Presentation.   

Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Burgess to go into 

closed session for attorney-client privilege at 6:14 p.m., motion passed with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

  Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Burgess to end 

closed session at 6:25 p.m. and return to the regular meeting, motion passed with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun and Denham voting in favor of the motion. 

 Chairman Denham thanked Mark Robinson, Dustin Beaty and all other personnel 

who helped during Hurricane Michael.  

 Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Calhoun to adjourn 

the meeting at 6:25 p.m. 

 

__________________________________ 

Nick Denham, Chairman 

 

Attest: _____________________________ 

             Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk     


